


From:
To: CMTEDD FOI
Subject: RE: FOI Request - Gungahlin Community Council presentations April and May 2018
Date: Thursday, 26 April 2018 12:25:15 PM

Good Afternoon
 
This morning sent the below request for documents in relation to Gungahlin
Community Council meetings during April and May.  My apologies, it should be the March and
April meetings.  For clarity, the request should read:
 
I write to request under the Freedom of Information Act 2016 documents and briefing notes
prepared in relation to the presentations given at the Gungahlin Community Council meetings
during March and April 2018, and documents associated with the content or creation of the
presentation and briefing notes.
 
Apologies again for any confusion this caused.

 
From:
Sent: Thursday, 26 April 2018 11:41 AM
To: CMTEDD FOI <CMTEDDFOI@act.gov.au>
Subject: FOI Request - Gungahlin Community Council presentations April and May 2018
 
Good Morning
 
I write to request under the Freedom of Information Act 2016 documents and briefing notes
prepared in relation to the presentations given at the Gungahlin Community Council meetings
during April and May 2018, and documents associated with the content or creation of the
presentation and briefing notes.
 
Should you require any further information or clarification about my request, please contact 

 
Kind regards,



 













From: Peter Elford
To: Dolejsi, Simon
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
Date: Tuesday, 13 March 2018 4:52:52 PM

Hi Simon
 
Terrific. You wil be up first at 6;:30
 
Peter
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

From: Dolejsi, Simon
Sent: Tuesday, 13 March 2018 3:58 PM
To: Peter Elford
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Peter,
 
Just confirming that myself and David Jeffrey will be at the public meeting tomorrow night.
 
Can you let me know where we sit on the agenda? If at all possible, it would be greatly
appreciated if we could give our presentation towards the beginning of the meeting as I have
another engagement at 7:30pm.
 
Regards,
 
Simon
 

From: Peter Elford @gcc.asn.au] 
Sent: Friday, 23 February 2018 11:48 AM
To: Dolejsi, Simon <Simon.Dolejsi@act.gov.au>
Cc: Jeffrey, David <David.Jeffrey@act.gov.au>
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Simon
 
Next public meeting is Wednesday March 14, 6:30pm, Gungahlin Library, and YES, we are
etxremely keen to get an update on what’s being done to bring the availablity of sporting and
recreation facilities in Gungahlin up a level consistent with a poulation of 70,000. This covers all
sports, both indoor and out.
 
Peter
 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

Sch 2 s2.2(a)(ii)



From: Dolejsi, Simon
Sent: Friday, 23 February 2018 10:38 AM
To: Peter Elford
Cc: Jeffrey, David
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Peter,
 
Just looking to confirm when the next GCC meeting is and that you would still like a presentation
from Active Canberra.
 
Cheers.
 
Simon
 

From: Peter Elford @gcc.asn.au] 
Sent: Wednesday, 24 January 2018 12:38 PM
To: Jeffrey, David <David.Jeffrey@act.gov.au>
Cc: Dolejsi, Simon <Simon.Dolejsi@act.gov.au>
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Simon
 
Ah – March ... not February. My bad. Right. I’d prefer a good showing rather than a series of
promises so let’s work towards that.
 
Peter
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

From: Jeffrey, David
Sent: Tuesday, 23 January 2018 11:35 AM
To: Peter Elford
Cc: Dolejsi, Simon
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Peter,
 
Thanks for the email.  As per my email below, March would ideally be better as we will be a little
further advanced on a number of relevant projects.  If February is your preferred date, could you
please send me a meeting invite with all the relevant details (i.e. meeting location, time, etc). 
Are there any particular areas that you would like me to consider as part of my presentation?
 
Happy to discuss.
 
Kind regards,
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David Jeffrey
Senior Manager - Strategic Projects and Planning
Active Canberra, providing Sport and Recreation Services
Enterprise Canberra | Chief Ministers, Treasury and Economic Development Directorate | ACT
Government
Plaza North, Canberra Nara Centre, 1 Constitution Avenue, Canberra City ACT 2608
Phone:  02 6207 5815 | Mobile:  0417 499 634
http://www.sport.act.gov.au/ #CBR
 

 
 
 

From: Peter Elford @gcc.asn.au] 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 January 2018 10:26 AM
To: Jeffrey, David <David.Jeffrey@act.gov.au>
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
David
 
Just confirming you are all set for 14/2 ?
 
I have just got off the phone with Simon Delacy (sp?) from Active Canberra about the indoor

sports consultation and we’re aiming to do a meeting with his consultant on Thursday 8th. I

assume this will get a mention in the (completely separate) public meeting on 14th ...
 
Regards
 
Peter
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

From: Jeffrey, David
Sent: Thursday, 7 December 2017 1:59 PM
To: Peter Elford
Subject: RE: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]
 
Hi Peter,
 
It would be ideal to postpone my presentation until March 2018.  We are still progressing a
number of preliminary planning activities and I would not be in a position to provide much
information at this time if we proceed next week.  I currently anticipate that some of this work
will be nearing completion or be completed early next year.
 
Happy to discuss – probably best to give me a call.
 
Regards,
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David Jeffrey
Senior Manager - Strategic Projects and Planning
Active Canberra, providing Sport and Recreation Services
Enterprise Canberra | Chief Ministers, Treasury and Economic Development Directorate | ACT
Government
Plaza North, Canberra Nara Centre, 1 Constitution Avenue, Canberra City ACT 2608
Phone:  02 6207 5815 | Mobile:  0417 499 634
http://www.sport.act.gov.au/ #CBR
 

 
 
 

From: Peter Elford @gcc.asn.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 7 December 2017 1:24 PM
To: Jeffrey, David <David.Jeffrey@act.gov.au>
Cc: Henley President @gcc.asn.au>; GCC Treasurer @gcc.asn.au>; GCC,
Secretary @gcc.asn.au>
Subject: CONFIRMING: GCC 13/12
 
Hi David
 
Just confirming you are all set for next week.
 
Please note that the meeting will be hosted by Henley Samuel, our Vice President, as I will
(unfortunately) be travelling.
 
Did you want me to update the agenda in any way – currently it reads - https://gcc.asn.au/next-
meeting-13-dec-17/:
 

The next GCC public meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th December 6:30pm at the
Gungahlin Library.

Agenda
1.       Sporting and Recreation Facilities in Gungahlin, Active Canberra
2.       Education Services in Gungahlin, Rodney Bray, Deputy Director General Business

Services Division, Robert Gotts, Director of Planning and Analytics, ACT Department of
Education

 
Regards
 
Peter
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------
This email, and any attachments, may be confidential and also privileged. If you are not

Sch 2 s2.2(a)(ii)



the intended recipient, please notify the sender and delete all copies of this transmission
along with any attachments immediately. You should not copy or use it for any purpose,
nor disclose its contents to any other person.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------

 
 
 
 



• Thank you for inviting me along to present.
• I am here with David Jeffrey, Senior Manager, Strategic Projects and Planning, 

Active Canberra
• Active Canberra is the agency within the ACT Government responsible for the 

planning and provision of sport and recreation facilities

1



• This evening I will talk about recent sport and recreation infrastructure 
investment in Gungahlin as well as some projects which are currently underway or 
in the pipeline.

2



3



4



• Casey CRP – is an expired election commitment from 2012. There is currently no 
work being undertaken to progress this project at this point in time.

5



• Increasing community usage of ACT Government indoor sport facilities was a 
recommendation of the ACT Indoor Sport Facility Study released in January 2016. 
Active Canberra has been working with the Education Directorate to identify 
opportunities to remove barriers to access at schools – things like isolating 
security systems and improving storage capacity for community groups.

6
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• The consultant met with the Gungahlin Community Council to get their position 
on existing and future provision of indoor sport facilities for the region, the 
feedback provided will be considered within the study.

• At the completion of the study, we expect there to be up to three key projects 
identified which will address the needs of the three sports. These 
recommendations will include possible locations for each facility.

• The recommendations will be considered by government and will help inform 
decisions relating to future indoor sport facility provision across the city, including 
Gungahlin.

• It should be noted that the market can also act on opportunities to provide indoor 
sport facilities – there are examples of this around Canberra including a number 
of gymnastics facilities and learn-to-swim aquatic facilities.

• Old Magnet Mart site – the site is still privately owned and under lease. It is 
commercially zoned meaning there are a number of higher purpose uses for the 
land. In addition, the facility in its current state is not suitable for use by the larger 
participation sports – there are support columns throughout the building.
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• Tennis Australia has developed a Community Activity Hub where tennis courts are 
augmented by a number of other community facilities such as meeting rooms, 
café’s and recreational spaces. What can be included in such a facility is 
dependent on the land zoning – urban open space is more restrictive on the type 
of amenities that can be provided along side a tennis facility than a commercial 
zoning or community facility zoning. However, commercial zoned land and 
community facility zoned land is extremely limited and unlikely to be made 
available for a tennis facility.

12



• In light of the Ainslie Group’s decision to not proceed for the time being with the 
installation of 2 synthetic greens at Gungahlin Lakes Golf Club, the Government 
are revisiting previous options for the provision of bowling greens in Gungahlin, 
including the Casey site.
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